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County XX Roadway Reconditioning to be discussed March 30th   

Public informational meeting to be held by the La Crosse County 
Highway Department 

The planned roadway reconditioning project (located in Sections 18 & 19, T17N, R7W, 

Town of Onalaska, Sections 13 & 14, T17N, R8W, Town of Onalaska, Sections 2, 3, & 

11, T17N, R8W, Town of Holland, and Sections 34 & 35, T18N, R8W, Town of Holland, 

La Crosse County, Wisconsin) will be discussed at a public information meeting on 

Thursday, March 30th, 2023, the La Crosse County Highway Department announced 

today. 

 

The meeting will be held from 4:00 PM to 6:00 PM at the Holland Town Hall, located at 

W7937 County Road MH, Holmen, WI 54636. 

 

La Crosse County is proposing to reconstruct and realign the CTH XX/ CTH OT 

intersection, reconstruct CTH XX through New Amsterdam including curb and gutter, 

and recondition (pulverize and relay existing pavement) approximately 5.1 miles of 

roadway. Culvert pipes/drainage structures will be replaced, and drainage/ditching will 

be improved throughout the project limits. CTH XX will be closed to through traffic 

during construction operations. As part of this project a right of way plat has been 

prepared and some strip right of way and temporary easements will be required. 

Construction is currently planned for the 2025 construction season. 

 

The March 30th meeting will begin with a short presentation at 4:00 PM followed by an 

open house format with a variety of exhibits and maps available for review. 

Representatives from Jewell Associates Engineers, Inc. and La Crosse County will be 



on hand to answer questions about the roadway improvements.  MSA Professional 

Services will also be in attendance to discuss the upcoming real estate acquisition 

process.  Attendees will have the option of making written or verbal comments during 

the gathering. 

 

Persons who are unable to attend on March 30th can contribute comments about the 

project by contacting Jeff Smith, P.E. at: 

Jewell Associates Engineers, Inc. 
1001 Fourier Drive, #104 
Madison, WI 53717 
Ph: (608) 459-6091 
Email: jeff.smith@jewellassoc.com  

 

Persons with concern for or knowledge about historic buildings and structures and 

archaeological sites are encouraged to attend this meeting or provide comments to the 

local units of government or the consultant.  


